
 

 

 

 

MINUTES 

LARIMER COUNTY TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE  

 

Date:   August 12, 2019 

Time:   8:30-10:30am 

Location:  Hearing Room, 1st floor, County Courthouse Office Building 

Contact:  Laurie Stolen, Behavioral Health Services Director 

 

Attendees: 

 Allen Anderson, Henry Shelton Baise, Emily Bassarear, Andrew Battles, Whitney 

Bennett-Clear, Lory Clukey, Gary Darling, Erin Eulenfeld, Seth Forwood, Tom 

Gonzales, Hannah Heckerson, Shannon Hughes, Laurie Klith, Stephanie Madsen-

Pixler, Carl Nassar, Rachel Olsen, Michael Ruttenberg, Laura Schwartz, 

MaryBeth Swanson, Melissa George (alternate for Nate Riggs) 

 

  BHS staff: Rachel Iverson, Kim Priddy, Andrea Smith, Laurie Stolen 

 

Absent:  Lesley Craig, Fred Garcia, Lauren Lewis, Nate Riggs, 

Jessica Shiveley, Laura Walker, Jessie Willard, 

Heather Vesgaard 

 

CALL TO ORDER – 8:36 a.m. 

 

AGENDA REVIEW 

 

DISCUSSION/DECISIONS 

  

a) An “Achieving Impacts” Logic model was provided and explained by Kim 

Priddy. The TAC was asked to evaluate and determine what outcomes we are hoping 

to achieve from the inputs of each of the grantees this year.  

LARIMER COUNTY  |  BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 
 

2601 Midpoint Drive, Fort Collins, Colorado 80525, 970.498.7126, Larimer.org 

 



b) The TAC was split into six groups. They were given different Journey Maps to 

identify gaps in community resources and offer suggestions as to how we can 

decrease or close these gaps.  It was determined that networking needs to be 

established, a sense of community amongst providers needs to be strengthened and 

there needs to be an increase in understanding and education of resources that each 

provider offers. 

 

  INFORMATION AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

a) Laurie expressed her gratitude to the TAC for their 2019 accomplishments and 

success. She handed out a commemorative medallion to all members in 

appreciation of the tremendous work that has driven the decisions made by the 

BHPC and BoCC. 

b) Information on hiring a Grant Manager in 2020 was shared. 

c) There is a new www.larimer.org/behavioralhealth website. Go check it out! 

d) An update of the current status and future facility plan was given. 

e) It was announced that the facility provider contract has been awarded to 

Summitstone Health Partners, in partnership with UCHealth.    

f) Behavioral Health Services is in the evaluation stage of contracting with an 

architect. Three finalists have been shortlisted. Behavioral Health Services will 

visit one of each of the finalists facilities to aid in the hiring decision.  

g) The Behavioral Health Services Department will host an end of year event on 

December 5, 2019 at Morehouse Hall, at The Ranch from 4-7pm. More 

information to follow. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

a) PAC presentation schedule selection for the remaining months 

b) Grant Notice applications were handed out 

 

SCHEDULE NEXT MEETING: 

a)  Monday, September 9, 2019 in Loveland  

 

 

ADJOURN – 10:25 a.m. 
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